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MEMBER RESULTS 

COUPLES INVITATIONAL  

FROM THE GENERAL MANAGER 
ANDREA KNOX 
 
Happy New Year!  Welcome 2018 and Grand Haven’s 20th         

Anniversary!  Thank you to everyone for your support!  Your dues, 

participation in events and new member referrals are truly        

appreciated!   We have another great year of golf and activities 

planned for your enjoyment .  Please be sure to check out all the 

events featured in this month’s newsletter as well as save the 

dates for upcoming events you won’t want to miss.   

 

Cont. onto next page. 

December 13th - Hole #10 - 38 Degrees at 6:30am 
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We are very excited to be hosting the 3rd Annual Mixed Couples Revival 

January 21st.  This one day event is a great way to introduce your friends to the club and  

enjoy a great day together.  The “Red, White and Bourbon” theme includes a fun golf format, 

tee gifts, prizes, dinner and  entertainment.  Not sure who to invite, let us help pair you 

up!  Details and sign up is available in the golf shop.  Come join the fun! 

 

If you like Doo Wop or just like to dance and have fun, join us Saturday January 20th for an 

evening of dinner and dancing with our own Dennis Hurlie!  Look for the flyer on following 

pages and make your reservations early!  In fact, we have a great line up of entertainment 

planned for you all the way through spring, details will be available for soon.  Watch your 

email, check out the flyers just inside the front door of the clubhouse, and pick up a club 

calendar on your next visit to make sure you are in the know.   

 

Speaking of being “in the know”.  Did you know that our Advisory Committee meeting 

minutes are posted on the club website?  This is a great way to learn more about what is 

going on around the club.  Sign into www.grandhavengc.com as a member and then click on 

the “Club News” tab, then scroll down and click on Advisory Board Minutes.   

 

Before I close, I want to extend another big thank you for the wonderful  

participation in this year’s Joy Fund.  It was heartwarming to see the acknowledgement and 

appreciation you shared with our hourly staff.  Your generosity is greatly appreciated, thank 

you again. 

 

Wishing you all a new year filled with peace, joy and lots of golf! 

 

Andrea  
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GOLF SHOP 
HOURS OF OPERATION 

 
MONDAY - SUNDAY 
7:00AM TO 5:00PM 

 
TEE TIMES CAN BE MADE BY 
CALLING THE GOLF SHOP 7 

DAYS A WEEK.  
 

SCORE POSTING AFTER 
GOLF SHOP HOURS CAN BE 
DONE FROM HOME USING 

WWW.GOLFNET.COM.  
 
 
 

DRIVING RANGE 
HOURS OF OPERATION 

 
FRONT OF RANGE 

FRIDAY - WEDNESDAY 
7:00AM TO 5:00PM 

 
BACK OF RANGE 

FRIDAY - WEDNESDAY 
7:00AM TO 4:00PM 

 
THURSDAYS 

RANGE CLOSES ONE 
HOUR EARLIER 

TO ACCOMODATE A 
CLEAN PICK FOR 

MOWING THE NEXT 
MORNING. 

 

FROM THE GENERAL MANAGER 
ANDREA KNOX 

You should be receiving regular email communications from the club.  

If you are not: 

1. Have you changed your email address lately? 

2. Have you unsubscribed? 

3. Are the emails going to your spouse and your address should be added? 

4. Are our emails going to your spam folder? 

 

Please add the following address to your address book: 

Grand Haven Golf Club <grandhavenupdates@grandhaven.ccsend.com> 

http://www.grandhavengc.com
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FROM THE SUPERINTENDENT 
TJ WEST 
 

The Grand Haven Golf Course Maintenance team would like to wish everyone 

a Happy New Year!  We would also like to thank everyone for the holiday 

wishes, crew lunches, cards, baked goods, and Joy Fund contributions!  The members at 

Grand Haven are second to none! 

I would like to take this opportunity to review 2017 and discuss what we have in the works 

for 2018.  2017 proved to be one of the wettest years, not only in recent memory, but       

historically!  78.25 inches of rain was recorded during 2017…compared to 43 inches during 

2016.  The county average is 50 inches and the record is 79 inches recorded in the 1953.   

 

One of the biggest contributing factors to the rainfall total was Hurricane Irma on September 

10th/11th. Irma gave us 12 inches of rain in a short period of time! Maximum winds were 

measured at 83 mph.  Hurricane Matthew in 2016 had taught us a lot and we prepared the 

course for the worst!  Immediately following Irma we found the irrigation operating system 

to be devastated by the storm.  Even will all the preparations, many control boxes were under 

water, electrical boards were not operating, and the main irrigation pumps had failed.     

However, the large debris was less than Matthew…but the small debris, flooding, and bunker 

damage was significantly more substantial!   An extremely wet October kept flooding a    

concern heading into the Fall and kept bunkers unplayable.  There are still many areas of the 

property holding water. 

With all this said…we are heading in to 2018 strong! Through all the inclement weather, the 

turf has remained healthy!  The greens, by all accounts, are putting well and the tees have 

held up longer than in past years (we will look to level a few tee tops during the Spring/

Summer). I am currently working with the Escalante Corporate team on scheduling the      

removal of Irma damaged trees and work should begin in the near future.  More importantly, 

we are developing a scope of work for a bunker renovation in 2018!  I do not have all the 

specifics at this time…stay tuned for more details!  We are also heading in to 2018 strong 

from an equipment aspect!  In my 3 ½ years at Grand Haven, nearly every piece of        

equipment has been replaced! Key 2017 additions to our fleet include a  new John Deere 

tractor, a TriMax rough mower,  a Dakota computerized topdresser, and an AgriMetal fairway 

aerifier have been fantastic! The new equipment has made our job a little easier and the end 

result is showing on the golf course! This is just a small snapshot of 2018 projects and we are 

looking forward to a very successful year!   

 

For questions, comments, concerns, or suggestions, I can be reached by e-mail… 

twest@grandhavengc.com   
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2018  
TOURNAMENT 

SCHEDULE 
 

 
COUPLES  

INVITATIONAL 
SUN, JAN 21ST  

 
COUPLES  

CHAMPIONSHIP 
FEB 21ST  - FEB 18TH 

 
NORTH/SOUTH 
MAR 8TH  - MAR 10TH 

 
CLUB  

CHAMPIONSHIP 
MAR 17TH  - MAR 18TH 

 
WOMEN’S  

MEMBER-GUEST 
APR 12TH  - APR 14TH 

 
MEN’S 

MEMBER-MEMBER 
APR 26TH  - APR 28TH 

 
GRAND HAVEN CUP 

MAY 19TH  - MAY 20TH 

 
MEN’S 

MEMBER-MEMBER 
APR 26TH  - APR 28TH 

 
WOMEN’S 

MEMBER-MEMBER 
OCT 11TH  - OCT 13TH 

 
MEN’S 

INVITATIONAL 
NOV 1ST  - NOV 4TH 
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FROM THE HEAD GOLF PROFESSIONAL 
BILLY VAN ARSDALE 
 
During our MGA play day just before Christmas one of our members was 

driving his cart a little too close to the pond on hole #11 and got the cart 

stuff in the “mush” on the edge of the lake. The member is a truly great natured person and 

we all teased him some and he took it all very well saying we didn’t mow the grass well 

enough. We pulled the cart out, everything was fine and everyone went on with Christmas. 

After reflecting on what could have happened had the cart tipped over (the cart was leaning 

towards the driver side of the lake) I decided to look up how much an electric golf cart 

weighs, 500 Pounds. A gasoline cart weighs 700 pounds. Had the cart tipped over on him in 

the lake I doubt if anyone could have turned it back over to free him. After talking with    

Andrea about the incident, she remembered a situation at a club near her some years ago. I 

looked online and sure enough found the club and the incident she talked about. One of the 

club members wasn’t paying attention and drove a cart on a steep bank of a lake and the 

cart rolled over on them pinning the player under the cart in the lake taking their life. The 

other players in the group didn’t even know where the player went until it was too late.  So 

as a reminder don’t think these carts are four wheel drive Jeeps! They can tip over very     

easily. Please careful where you are driving the carts!  
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NEW MEMBERS AT 
GRAND HAVEN 

GOLF CLUB 
 

PAMELA SELLERS 
TRIAL MEMBER 

 
JAMES LEWIS 
ASSOCIATE GOLF 

 
ALEKSAUDRA &  

ALEKSAUDR FLESZAR 
SOCIAL MEMBER 

 
ROBERT & MARY 

RHOADS 
SOCIAL MEMBER 

 
RAYMOND &  

CHRISTINA JAMES 
SOCIAL MEMBER 

 
JOSEPH &  

VICTORIA MIKITA 
SOCIAL MEMBER 

 
DAVID & CLAIRE 

SUTCLIFFE 
SOCIAL MEMBER 

 
DENNIS &  

DONNA BISSELL 
SOCIAL MEMBER 

 
EVELYN RING 
SOCIAL MEMBER 

 
KAREN & BOB 

KNICKERBOCKER 
SOCIAL MEMBER 

 
MARY-KATHERINE & 

RANDY ROGERS 
SOCIAL MEMBER 

 
ANN MARIE &  

JOSEPH QUINN 
SOCIAL MEMBER 

FROM THE OFFICE ADMINISTRATOR 
AMANDA HOLDEN 
 
The holidays have hit their crescendo.  As they exit, we are being left with 

time to reflect on what has transpired over the past year and looking      

forward to changes and challenges of the new. 

 

Though this time of the year can be crazy hectic, it is so important to take time for yourself 

and those around you.  What would you like to change for 2018?  Perhaps, you want to set a 

personal goal of getting out and enjoying the golf course more.  You may prefer relaxing in 

the club, enjoying the atmosphere, and having good conversation over a wonderful meal 

provided by the clubhouse restaurant.  Whether your goal is of a social or physical nature, 

Grand Haven is here for you. 

 

The 2018 Annual Membership renewal season was received by the members with a        

wonderful turnout of support. Thank you to all who took the time to bring in their renewal 

forms; it was wonderful to put faces to names.   

 

As always, if you should have any questions or about your membership, food minimums, or 

charges, let us know; we would be happy to help. 

Have a wonderful holiday and nothing but positive thoughts for 2018! 
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FROM THE CHEF 
JASON STASA 
 

Happy New Year Grand Haven Members! I hope you all had a wonderful      

Holiday with your Family and Friends! Thank you to everyone who joined us here at the club for our 

Thanksgiving Buffet and New Year’s Eve! It was nice seeing everyone with their families and friends 

having a great time. With the New Year here we will be having a lot of events at the club so please 

check the Clubhouse Calendar and be on the lookout for information in your inbox! We have up-

dated selections on the All Day Dining menu so come on down for lunch or dinner! Thank you all for 

your support! We have been having a lot of activity with a la carte dinner so please remember to 

make reservations so that we can accommodate you and your guests! Stay warm this winter! As 

always, my door is open so please contact me anytime if there is anything that we can do to         

enhance your dining experience! 

Jason Stasa 

Executive Chef / Food & Beverage Manager 

 

RESERVATIONS: 
 
Reservations required for all Monthly Events. Weekly Reservations requested!  
Call the Restaurant ext. 2 OR email: GHReservations@GrandHavenGC.com 
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RESTAURANT 
HOURS OF OPERATION 

 
LUNCH AVAILABLE 
TUESDAY - SUNDAY 
11:00AM TO 4:00PM 

 
EXTENDED LUNCH HOURS 

SATURDAY & SUNDAY 
UNTIL 6:00PM 

 
DINNER SERVICE 

WEDNESDAY - FRIDAY 
5:00PM TO 8:00PM 

 
GRAB A CALENDAR FOR A 
FULL MONTHS SCHEDULE 

 
 

WEEKLY EVENTS 
 

WINE DOWN 
WEDNESDAY 

FREE BOTTLE OF WINE WITH 
PURCHASE OF 2 ENTREES 

EVERY WEDNESDAY!  
 

PRIME RIB 
FRIDAY 

LOW AND SLOW  
CERTIFIED BEEF  

EVERY FRIDAY NIGHT 

 
 
 

MONTHLY EVENTS 
 

BIRTHDAY BASH 
SAT, JAN 13TH  

 
DOO WOP NIGHT 

SAT, JAN 20TH  
 

TURKEY BUFFET 
SAT, JAN 27TH  

 
 

FROM THE SALES OFFICE 
JERI HARPER 
 
Happy New Year and good bye 2017. We had an absolutely packed holiday  

season with 33 events. Most events were Member Booked Holiday parties with some private 

outside events sprinkled throughout. The rockstars of the F&B team out did themselves with 

service and dedication.  We’re looking to keep the momentum going with a busy first    

quarter of 2018. Lots of milestones to celebrate including Birthdays, Anniversaries and other 

celebrations. Be sure to check out our calendar to get penciled in for your next celebration!  

 

Over the next month, I’ll be revisiting real estate offices and making contact with new      

residents inside the community. A personal goal would be to have every new Grand Haven 

neighbor join as a member at the club. To do that, I’ll need your help!! By either introducing 

us to the new neighbor or hosting a new neighbor, I’ll supply the golf and dinner, you just 

get them to the club. We’ll do the rest! New members are a must to maintain a healthy club. 

To set up a visit, contact me anytime!  
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FROM THE MGA 
MIKE TEBBANO 
 
Holiday Classic Tournament  

A Huge Success 

 

The MGA held its Holiday Classic Tournament on De-

cember 6 and 13 and what a huge success. We had 

great weather, large numbers of league members in-

volved, and an outstanding luncheon provided by 

Chef Jason. As had been previously explained, the 

Holiday Classic Tournament is based on a Ryder-Cup 

format where teams were organized and specific 

games were played matching teams against each oth-

er. The teams were the defending champs from last 

year “The Rudolph’s” coached by Jack Hinsch and Tom 

Sweeney and the challengers were “The Bah Hum-

bugs” coached by Ted Kolva and Bob Aiken. Week 

one of competition had a dead-even tie between both 

squads but week 2 proved the victor in the competi-

tion with “The Bah Humbugs” winning over the de-

fending champs. Congratulations to all the members 

of the “Humbugs”. 

 

The Shootout 

 

January 11, 2018 is the Shootout featuring the top ten 

points leaders in a version of the battle scene in 

“Gladiator.” More detail on this to come very soon.  

 

Membership 

 

The MGA is always looking for new members. All 

Grand Haven men's golfers are welcome to join the 

fun of the league. If you are interested, see the club 

pros. 
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New Champions:  “The Bah Humbugs” 

“The Rudolphs” 

Team Captains 

L-R: Rudolphs Captains: Tom Sweeney & Jack Hinsch, Club Pro Billy Van 
Ardsdale, Humbugs Captain: Ted Kolva & Bob Aiken 
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FROM THE WGA 
SHEILA TEBBANO 
 

The WGA played their 2nd Stableford tournament on November 

14th.  With all of our members back, we took team pictures for 

2017-18.  Here are the members of the Green, Pink and Purple 

teams.  We continue to play the Stableford matches once a month 

until April.  At the end our season, the team with the most points 

claims the prize for the year (and bragging rights).   

 

We also had a special treat on our recent Stableford Day. Linda 

Stitzinger had a Hole-in-1 on hole #8.  We got to celebrate with 

Linda during our luncheon. Congratulations to Linda on her Hole-

in-1.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

By the time you are reading this article, the WGA will be in the 

middle of our annual Angel Tree project at the club house. This is 

one of our favorite service projects.  We partner with the Flagler 

County  

 

School District to provide Christmas gifts for needy children.  You 

pick an angel or angels, purchase the item listed on the angel and 

bring the unwrapped item to the tree, with the angel attached.  

This project is open to all members of the club and guests. 

 

Warm wishes for a happy, healthy holiday season.  Happy Hanuk-

kah, Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. 

Sheila Tebbano, President. WGA 

tebbanos@gmail.com  

mailto:tebbanos@gmail.com
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FROM THE LGL 
SALLY NORD 
 
December is a wonderful time of year and the LGLGH gals had lots 

of fun celebrating the season.  On December 4th we had our third 

Coastal Niners tournament of the year at Plantation Bay, Club de 

Bonmont.  Reindeer greeted us for a perfect day of golf and cama-

raderie.  The weather was terrific and the food was delicious.  Once 

again, Grand Haven had some participants in the winner’s circle.  

Joan Chirgwin was on the first place team on the North Course and 

Barbara McCarthy was on the second place team on the North 

Course.  Sandy Malone was on the first place team on the West 

course.   

On December 14th, we had our Christmas tournament and luncheon.  

Sandy Haines and her committee did an awesome job of making it a 

special day for our members.  We actually had some surprise guests.  

Mrs. Claus was there in the morning passing out hot chocolate and 

cookies and Santa actually made an appearance after lunch.  The 

food was delicious, the decorations were beautiful and the time 

spent with friends, priceless!!   

Congratulations to our December “Game Day” winners Kathy Web-

ster, Sally Nord, Cathy Whitby and Sandra Malone. 

We look forward to continued good times golfing in 2018.  Please 

feel free to contact me if you would like more information about 

our league. 

Sally Nord                                                                                                                           

LGLGH President                                                                                                            
wmslnord@cfl.rr.com                                                                                                 
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Pictured Right: Jack McCarthy as 
Santa with Nan Reid and Karen 
Cousino 

Pictured Above: Connie Palermo as 
Mrs. Claus with the LGL Ladies.  
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KEEP THE  
COURSE LOOKING 

BEAUTIFUL!  
 

WE NEED YOUR HELP! IN 
ORDER TO KEEP OUR 
COURSE LOOKING GREAT 
WITH THE BEST TURF    
CONDITIONS POSSIBLE, 
PLEASE COPLY WITH OUR 
STANDARD CART USAGE 
GUIDELINES. GREEN 4X4 
POSTS HAVE BEEN           
INSTALLED INDICATING 
WHERE YOU SHOULD EXIT 
THE FAIRWAY TO THE CART 
PATH ALONG WITH TRAFFIC 
CONTROL ROPES, STAKES 
AND SCATTER SIGNS WHERE 
NEEDED.  
 
1. OBSERVE THE 90       

DEGREE ROLE 
2. OBEY THE GREEN POST 

AND EXIT THE FAIRWAY 
TO THE CART PATH 

3. KEEP CARTS ON THE 
CART PATH AROUND 
ALL TEES AND GREENS 

4. HANDICAP FLAG CARTS 
SHOULD KEEP THE CART 
AS LEAST 30 FEET FROM 
THE GREEN, AVOID 
SLOPES AND LIMIT THE 
TRAVEL TO THE   
SHORTEST  ROUTE    
POSSIBLE 

5. SCATTER CART TRAFFIC 
WHEN ENTERING AND 
EXITING THE FAIRWAY 

6. ALWAYS BUDDY UP IN 
CARTS WHEN POSSIBLE 

 
THANK YOU FOR  

YOUR COOPERATION!  
 
 

Please Use the  
GrandHavenGC@GrandHavenGC.com 

email address for all time 
sensitive requests like  

tournament sign ups, tee 
times, league sign ups, etc. 
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GREAT GOLF SHOTS 
 
Sam Cousino Aced the 157 yard 17th hole Saturday, December 16th using a 7 iron. Sam’s ace 

was witnessed by Pete Bianchi, Roger Consolla, and Ron Walker 

 

Anne Karlberg scored a hole in one during the on the 77 yard par 3 eighth hole during the 

WGA play day December 12th using an 9 iron. Anne’s ace was witnessed by Maryanne      

Guiglotto, Molly Moon, and Suman Bhat.  

 

During the MGA play on December 20th Will Yorgey hit his tee shot on the par 4 twelfth to 

within 8 inches of the cup for a tap in Eagle 2. Will’s shot was witnessed by Lee Figliuolo and 

Tony Sciuto.  

 

Bernie Hollenbeck eagled the 370 yard par 4 first hole Tuesday December 26th using a   

pitching wedge for his second shot. His deuce was witnessed by Shaun Porter, Tom Richards, 

and Richard Frank. 

 

December 27th Dennis Emerick aced the 124 yard par 3 eighth hole using a 9 iron. Dennis 

was playing with David Hull and Ron Gibbons.  

2017 WOMEN’S MEMBER - MEMBER 
NOVEMBER 29 - DECEMBER 2 
 

Overall Champions  
Lynn Lefler  - Barbara Mott 
Shoot out on 9th hole.  

Pictured right 

 

 

Flight Winners 

Lilac (1st Flight) 
 1st Lynn Lefler  -  Barbara Mott 
2nd Jackie Poole - Sharon Downes  
 
Orchid (2nd Flight) 
1st Pat Smith – Kate Theroux 
2nd Laurie Chatey – Christina Jameson  

Lavender (3rd Flight)  
1st Suzette Sweeny – Vivian Yozzo 
2nd Patti Baldini – Ann Lesser 
 
Verbend (4th Flight) 
1st Margaret Bonz – Marion Schile 
2nd Sally Castellari – Louise Dycke 
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FLANNEL & FROST HOLIDAY PARTY 

NEW YEAR’S EVE PARTY 
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DOO WOP FEATURING DENNIS HURLEY 
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COUPLES INVITATIONAL 
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PRIME RIB 


